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Minutes of Meeting
Monday 23rd January 2012
Dundee University, Dalhousie Buildings 

Present:

Merry Scott (Chair)
Tactran

Lisa Black
SEStran

Clive Brown
City of Edinburgh Council

Donald Kent
Nestrans

Trudy Cunningham
University of Dundee

Tracy Flockhart
Scottish Government

Alexandra Henderson
EAUC

Fiona Miller
Sustrans

Keith Irving
Living Streets

Isla Campbell
Cycling Scotland

Clare Strain
SPT

Dave Kinnaird (DKD)
Liftshare

Emma Crowther
University of Edinburgh

Apologies:
Douglas Muir
Midlothian Council

Euan Renton
City of Edinburgh Council
Paul Ince
East Lothian Council

Tim Steiner
JMP
Keri Stewart
Colin Buchanan 

Ranald Robertson
HiTrans

Jamie Pearson
Edinburgh Napier University

Penny Stoddard
Stirling Council
Pamela Coventry
NHS Tayside
William Dove
NHS Fife

	
	Action


	1. Apologies for Absence
MS welcomed all to the meeting and gave thanks to Dundee University for hosting the ACT Travelwise Scotland Meeting.  Apologies were then noted as above.

2. Matters Arising
MS stated that she was still to look into Linkedin and its potential benefits for the group.
3. Separate Group Meetings
The members then separated in to the following groups:
· Regional Transport Partnerships, Local Authorities and Scottish Government  

· EAUC, Private Sector and Third Sector Organisations 
4. Feedback from Groups
AH gave the group an update on behalf of EAUC. Private Sector and Third Sector Group.  This was summarised to the following points:

· The group had discussed the changes to the Cycle to Work scheme.   AH and TC are to review how many EAUC members are still offering the scheme, and how are administering it.
· EST are continuing to offer Eco Driving courses to organisations in Scotland

· Cycling Scotland are to hold a business seminar on the 16th of March 

· Liftshare are working alongside HE/FE organisations to allow students to help promote car sharing

· Sustrans are currently putting together a fact sheet on Cycle to Work

· Transform Scotland’s 20/20 group are working towards an event in summer 2012.  JP to forward further details when they become available.
MS then gave the group an update on behalf of the RTP, LA and Scottish Government Group.
SPT
· SPT are to hold their Travel Planning Seminar on the 16th of February
· The event will be held in the Teachers Buildings in Glasgow
· There are four workshops to take part in during the seminar:    Getting two wheels to work, Workplace Champions, Getting Connected using Social Media and Laying the Foundations for Success.
Tactran

· Facebook advertising has been used to some success by Tactran.  A prize draw for an Ipad 2 has resulted in a dramatic increase of visitors ‘Liking’ Tactran’s Facebook page and sharing the link.

· Murray Royal, Perth Royal Infirmary and Axis Shield have requested Tactran’s Liftshare Winter Goodie Bags which include ice scrapers, dynamo torches, insulated mugs and a jute bag.  New members who sign up will receive a pack.  This has been so successful; it is now being used with other partners in the Tactran region.
· Tactran’s travel plan guidance website www.travelknowhow.org.uk/tactran continues to grow with company registrations. 

SEStran
· SEStran’s Sustainable and Active Travel Grants are now closed for 2011/12.  The popular scheme offered 50% matched funding of up to £25,000 for projects qualifying under the Scheme.  
· SEStran hosted a ‘Smarter Access to Health Care’ Seminar on the 28th of October at the Forth Valley Royal Infirmary.  The free event demonstrated best practice in Car Sharing, Telehealth and Telecare. Information from the event is now available on the SEStran website: http://www.sestran.gov.uk/projects/13/access-to-healthcare/ 
· SEStran are currently organising three events in 2012 these are:

· The SEStran Mega Cycle (Penicuick to Musselburgh) 6th May

· The SEStran Two Capitals (Dunfermline to Edinburgh) 17th June

· The Borders Walking Festival (Eyemouth) September 

· SEStran have also launched their Thistle Assistance Card as part of their Equalities forum actions.
· SEStran are working closely with Edinburgh University and Edinburgh Napier University on the promotion of TripshareSEStran.com.  Students will be conducting a research project on the various stakeholders and users of the website.
City of Edinburgh Council
· CEC no longer allow flights within the UK for business travel

· Taxi use is to be reviewed where some journeys could be made by foot or bus.
· Overall Councillor taxi claims are down

· Edinburgh’s Local Transport Strategy is up for renewal this year

Nestrans
· DK explained that Getabout had produced television advertisements for their Liftshare site and will be running them again in the near future.  He added that the ad can be seen on Getabout’s youtube page. 

· Getabout in partnership with Adventure Aberdeen have a Bike Road Show now available for hire.  Rates for use of the road show start at around £1,500

· The ACT Travelwise Training Event was well received in Aberdeen. Was there any more info on this? Numbers attended etc?  

· Getabout will be advertising on bus backs during European Mobility Week

Scottish Government 

· TF explained that her current role involved the implementation of the Scottish Governments Travel Plan objectives.

· She explained that Scottish Government is looking to improve the efficiency of the workforce through their ‘Workplace of the Future’ scheme.

· A road show is to be held on the 20th of February for staff.  This will include Dr Bike, Halfords, Lothian and Borders Police bike tagging and cycle safety training.

· Scottish Government is to reintroduce their private Car Share Scheme and introduce 10 dedicated Car Share spaces.

At this point CS suggested that the RTP’s group together in a letter asking Transport Scotland to add the regional Liftshare sites clearly on their website.  The RTP members agreed to this, CS agreed to draft a letter on their behalf 
5. Sustainable Travel Events Calendar 2012
MS suggested that the group provide information and dates for events happening in 2012.  The following events were tabled at the meeting:
· 16th February – SPT Travel Planning Seminar, Glasgow
· March – Living Streets Workplace Challenge

· 16th March – Cycling Scotland Business Seminar

· May – Walking, Connecting Communities, Glasgow

· 14th/18th May – Walk to Work Week

· 6th May – SEStran Mega Cycle, Penicuik to Musselburgh

· 17th June – SEStran Two Capitals Cycle, Dunfermline to Glasgow
MS has agreed to create a yearly planner with the aim of it being featured on the ACT Travelwise website.

6. Presentation from Merry Scott: Experiences of Facebook Advertising
MS gave the group an overview of the Tactran Connect website which provides a one-stop-shop to travel information in Tayside and Central.  She then explained her experience with advertising on Facebook and the success of the Tactran campaign.  “Banner” type ads have been used for tactranliftshare.com and more recently, a competition has been launched where users are encouraged to “like” the tactranconnect page.  .  Entrants were required to fill in the online form, as per Facebook competition rules, and leave a comment describing what they liked best about winter in the Tactran Region.  MS explained that consultants Steer Davies Gleave designed the competition app for the page.  
MS then talked briefly about her Twitter experience and opened the floor to a discussion on social marketing for the future.
7. ACT Travelwise Conference 2012
MS explained that the venue for the Scottish Conference on 25/26th October 2012 would be the Radisson Blu, Royal Mile, in Edinburgh.  There then followed a discussion on potential speakers.  KI also suggested that walking tours could be made available for conference participants through Living Streets.

8. AOCB

The group were saddened to learn from CB that Max Thompson of City of Edinburgh Council had recently passed away, the group passed on their condolences. 
CB gave the group a roundup of the ACT Travelwise event from last November.  CB then explained that the Scottish Plugged-in Places project has now expanded further than just the central belt of Scotland.  A discussion then followed regarding the upcoming financial year and the work conducted for OLEV.  TC confirmed that the University of Dundee has secured some of this funding.
DK announced that ACT Travelwise Chair Neil Scales had recently stepped down.  He explained that Neil is to move to Brisbane after his departure from Mersey Travel.  He added that the elections are to be announced and encouraged members of ACT Travelwise Scotland to take part or nominate members.

DK noted that Rhian Davies of ACT Travelwise will be going on maternity leave shortly.  He added that her post will be covered by Mersey Travel in her absence.  The group wishes her well.
DK raised concerns about low membership figures and announced that ACT Travelwise is currently looking at a merger with CIVINET.  It was agreed that this would give ACT Travelwise a welcomed European dimension. There then followed a discussion on the potential for ACT Travelwise to become an accreditation body for Travel Plans.   
Date of next meeting TBA for approximately four months’ time.
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